
MEMORANDUM 
 
Date:  November 20, 2020 
 
To:  T









Benson High School has reached the 100% design development milestone



not the BAC would be briefed and/or consulted as the Plan is developed but staff 
made no commitment. 
 
 
Other Issues 
 
Equity.  Certified business participation program-wide has fallen again slightly to 
a cumulative 15.69%, short of the District’s aspirational goal of 18%.   
 
The Benson contractor gave a presentation of the plans for achieving or 
exceeding the goal, utilizing some new strategies. In short, they expect the 
traditional outreach efforts for low price/best value selection will result in 14% 
participation.  They plan to add on to this through set-aside work packages bid 
only by certified firms (5%) and direct contracting with certified firms (2%).  The 
total internal goal of 22% is aggressive considering recent experience but we 
applaud the creative alternatives being proposed. 
 
There was also better news from the Lincoln team which reported that they have 
now reported 17% contractor participation and predict that, after Phase 2 work 
is let, the project will achieve 17.8%.   
 
The equity focus rightly falls on the contractors’ performance, but we should not 
forget the consultants who, on both Lincoln and Benson, are also falling short of 
the goal. 
 
Apprentice trade hours are at 24% program-wide, still well ahead of the 20% 
goal.  The larger projects continue to see industry-wide challenges with laborer 
apprentices, but Lincoln has improved to 19% and Madison to 18%. 
 
Safety.  Kellogg has a stellar record with no recordable accidents during 115,000 
hours worked.  413,000 hours have been worked to date at Madison, with one 
new minor recordable accident (one week on light duty). Lincoln experienced its 
first recordable accident which was minor (also one week on light duty) with 
51,000 hours worked. 
 
Audits.  The mid-contract cost audit at Madison has been provided and we were 
hoping to hold an audit subcommittee meeting with staff and the cost auditor.  
The 2020/21 performance audit is underway although we have not yet held a 
subcommittee meeting on the workplan.  The practicality and effectiveness of a 
BAC audit subcommittee is under review given the District’s determination of 
how public meeting rules apply to such meetings.  
 
 
 
 
 



Other


